
GRATITUDE IN THE NEW YEAR!   

“We give thanks to God always for you all, making 

mention of you in our prayers.” I Thessalonians 1:2 

We don’t say it often enough, but we are indeed grateful 

for each of our supporting churches who faithfully uphold 

us both in prayer, as well as financially. Your continual 

prayers are what keep us encouraged and moving forward, 

while your financial support supplies our needs.  

Several of our churches sent special offerings to us for 

Christmas. Thank you so much for your generosity and 

love. You are a special blessing to us, and we thank the 

Lord for you being a part of our ministry! 

 

MUCH NEEDED FAMILY REUNION 

 

Thanks to some special offerings and years of 

accumulating “reward points,” our whole family was able 

to get together for Christmas and New Year’s at our son’s 

house in San Ramon, Peru. The whole family had not been 

together in over a year and a half, so we all sacrificed in 

order to be together for the holidays in Peru!    

Jon and Rocio have 

been in their place of 

ministry for about a 

year, and in August, 

our grandson, Joshua, 

was born. It was our 

first time to see him 

in person. Of course, all of us grandparents know 

how important it is to be able to hold the grandkids and 

spoil them a bit! We sure do miss getting to play with and 

hold Sophie and Josh! As I kept telling her - “Pawpaw 

loves Sophie!” 

Timothy was only able to be there for about two weeks, but 

our time with him was priceless! Sometimes you don’t 

realize how much you miss your kids until you get to see 

them again… and then not! Love and miss you, Tim!  

The rest of us were there for a whole month! We enjoyed 

being together, seeing some nearby water falls, and helping 

out at the churches in San Ramon and nearby La Merced. 

As usual, Beth “got right in there” and served with the 

other ladies! Love you, Sweetheart! Thanks for being 

such a Christ-like example! 

Since Cristina is already in her third year of Nursing at 

PCC, she decided to donate some time at a local clinic, 

using her learned skills to help out there and learning some 

new things as well. Great job, Tina!  

Rebekah was such a blessing as she kept the little ones 

laughing like nobody else could, and was at the beckoned 

called of “Diaper change!” for Sophie and Josh. Thanks 

for your sweet, servant’s spirit, Bekah!  

Thanks, Jon and Rocio, for your sacrifice in having the 

whole crew there for the month!  You are a blessing and 

we love and miss you very much! 
  

REDEEMING THE TIME! 

 

While in Peru, I 

preached the first of 

a bi-monthly two-

day conference that 

Jon started for 

pastors and workers 

in the Central Jungle 

area. There were 30 pastors and workers in attendance for 

the conference titled “Redeeming the TIME” - dealing 

with missions and family in the ministry. Pray for God’s 

continual blessing on this new ministry in Peru! 

FEBRUARY 2015 


